
July 5-7, 2001 

Visiting Tianjin University and  
Tianjin Economic-Technological Development 

Area (TEAD)  

OCEAN Business School (OBS) Preparing OCEAN 21 members, headed by Dr. Gang Li and Professor Yiru Gan, 
were invited to visit Tianjin University and Tianjin Economic-Technological Development Area (TEAD) on July 5 to 
July 7, 2001. The delegation consists of Gang Li, Yiru Gan, Jie Zhang, Jingxuan Kang, Dengke Yang, Zhuang Su, 
Shaojun Xie, Haidong You, Jing Liu, Raymond Liu, Jiang Ji, Youhe Gao, Huijong Zhu, Jie Mao, Deguang He, 
Qinwei Yin, Wangni Tian, Xuanyuan Wang, Li Zhou, Guojin Zhao, and Qiang Wu.  

OCEAN Delegation at Tianjin University  
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A reception/seminar was held for OCEAN by Tianjin Univ. Dr. 
Zhuang Su, Dr. Jiang Ji and Dr. Zhaoyang Li were invited to give 
presentations on the meeting.  

  

  

A reception was held for OCEAN by Tianjin City Government. Mr. 
Fengyou Fang, Vice Mayor of Tianjin City (No. 5 from left in the 
front row) and Mr. Yuqin Yang, President of Tianjin University (No. 
3 from left in the front row).  
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